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Dear Community,

As we come to the end of  one season and prepare ourselves for the beginning  
of  a new season, we bid farewell to the golden colours of  autumn and 
welcome the crisp, frosty embrace of  winter, as we stop and think about the 
beauty and challenges each season brings. As we reflect, we find profound 
messages of  hope, preparation, and faith that guide us through this time of  
transition from autumn to winter, both in nature and in our spiritual lives.

This seasonal shift also brings to mind the life and legacy of  St. Mary 
MacKillop, whose unwavering faith and dedication serve as a guiding light 
through times of  change. St. Mary MacKillop exemplifies how to navigate 
the seasons of  life with grace and resilience. Her life was marked by 
significant challenges and profound acts of  faith, much like the transitions 
from autumn to winter.

This week our Year 3 student’s along with their parent’s and teachers 
reflected on the importance and significance of  receiving the Sacrament of  
Communion at our Sacramental Family Faith Evening held in the MPR. 
Sister Rita, a Josephite nun led us in exploring the importance of  the 
sacrament and reflected on the fact that First Communion is a profound 
event that encompasses spiritual, religious, communal, educational, cultural, 
and personal dimensions. It is a key moment in a Catholic person’s faith 
journey, enhancing their relationship with God and their community.
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At this week’s assembly the Year 5 students lead us in prayer. They 
spoke about the Solemnity of  the Holy Trinity and about the Three 
Persons of  God: God the Father, God the Son, and God the Holy 
Spirit. We understand that God is all of  these people in one. They 
reminded us that Jesus was sent to teach us what it means to love    
one another and to show us what kindness, compassion and love for 
others looks like. 
=

As we move from autumn to winter take this opportunity to pray and 
reflect as a family with this prayer inspired by St Mary MacKillop:

‘Heavenly Father, as we transition from the warmth of  autumn          
to the chill of  winter, we thank You for the beauty and lessons of  each 
season. Inspired by St. Mary MacKillop, may we embrace change with 
faith, prepare our hearts with patience, and hold onto hope for 
renewal. Help us to see Your presence in every season of  our lives and 
to act with kindness and compassion towards others. Amen.’

Have a great weekend everyone. 

As Mary MacKillop said on this day in 1870;

“May God’s holy will be done.”

Anthony D’Amico

Principal

http://www.mmkeilordowns.catholic.edu.au/
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REMINDERS

• The School opens at 8.30am and children can enter the classroom at 

8.50am. Please do not drop children off prior to 8.30am. If you need to 

bring your child to school before 8.30am please book them into the before 

school hours program.

• St Mary MacKillop is a ‘Smoke Free Zone’ and smoking on the school 

grounds in not permitted. According to the law, ‘The Tobacco Act 1987 

bans smoking or vaping on school premises or within 4 metres of any 

pedestrian access point to school premises.’ 

Please do not smoke on the school grounds.

• If your child needs to bring a mobile phone to school it must be handed 

into the teacher in the morning where it will be stored in a secured 

location and returned to them in the afternoon. Please refer to the Mobile 

phone policy on the following pages.

• The basketball court is used as a carpark in the morning and afternoon. 

The safety of our children is of utmost importance and therefore I ask that 

you take extra care when driving in the carpark areas, The speed limit is 

5km per hour and there is to be no double parking at all. 

Thank you for taking the safety of our 

children seriously. 

CHANGES TO NOTE

• As there is no supervision on the playground area in the morning, 

the playground is out of bounds and children are not to play on 

the playground before school.

• The front drive through area between the Church and the School 

operates as a drive through zone only before school.

• Due to a few near misses, those who wish to park and bring

their child into class must use the back car park area.

There is now no parental parking in bays outside the front of 

the Church.
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PrinciPal’s awards
School Attendance

I would like to reinforce the importance of students attending school and being present 

and ready to learn by 9.00am every day.  Classes begin at 9.00am so we can maximise 

the learning time the students have at school.

When students arrive late, they miss the important whole class instruction period and 

are therefore missing key concepts, modelling and information that is vital to their 

learning.

Please note that if your child/ren are late (after 9.10am), they must come to the office 

to be signed in late.  Parents are not to accompany them straight to their classroom.

I also understand that there are times when early departures cannot be avoided.  In 

these cases, I would appreciate if you could pick your child/ren up at either 11.00am-

start of lunch break, 11.45am-end of lunch break, 1.40pm-start of second break or 

2.20pm-end of second break as picking up during class times disrupts the lesson and the 

other children in the class.

Due to the busy nature of the office and classroom in the afternoon, we cannot call 

children out of class between 3pm – 3.15pm (unless it is an emergency). Please try and 

collect your children in the hours listed above if they must leave early.

Thank you.
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School Communities Working Together

This week we had the privilege of CRC North Keilor Year 

9 students visiting our Prep and Year 1 classes. Our 

children listened to the Year 9 students read 2 picture 

story books followed up with a book response talking 

about their favourite part of the story. The Year 9 

students, some of whom were past students, were 

practicing their public speaking and asked if they could 

work with our junior grades. It was a fantastic 

opportunity for all involved. Our children were 

thoroughly engaged in the stories and loved working 

with the CRC children.
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2024 Term Dates

Term 1: 31 January-28 March 2024

(Good Friday 29 March-Easter Monday 01 April)

Term 2: 15 April-28 June 2024

Term 3: 15 July-20 September

Term 4: 7 October-17 December

(Year 6 finish Friday 13 December)



St. Mary MacKillop Primary School is committed to child safety. We believe all students deserve, 

as a fundamental right, safety and protection from all forms of abuse and neglect.

Scholastic Book Club

This week your child will be receiving Scholastic Book 

Club issue Number 4. 

Should you wish to purchase a book, please remember all 

orders are to be completed and paid for online via Book 

Club LOOP, we Do Not take orders or payments at 

school.

Closing date for this issue is 10am Friday, 7/6/24.

Thank you for supporting the school as 15% 

of every purchase on Book Club goes back to our school 

in Scholastic Rewards to buy valuable educational 

resources that benefit your child.
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Upcoming Events 2024  

Term 2: 15 April-28 June 2024

Friday 7 June

Teeth on Wheels

Saturday 15 June

Year 3 Communion @10.30am and 12.30pm

Friday 28 June

Last day of Term 2

Students finish @ 1.00pm

Term 3: 15 July-20 September

Monday 15 July

First day of Term 3-school starts @ 9am

Monday 29 July to Friday 2 August

Book Fair
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Upcoming Events 2024 Continued…..

Tuesday 30 July and Thursday 1 August 

Parent Teacher Conversations-details next term

Thursday 8 August

St Mary MacKillop Feast Day

Thursday 15 August

Feast of the Assumption

Monday 19 August

Book Parade-details next term

Tuesday 3 September

School Closure Day-details next term

Friday 20 September

Last day of Term 3

Students finish @ 1.00pm


